Relations Officer." This Institute advises: "Show recognition of your local elderly folk in some way." Jubilee also says, "Our main community project is being good to the elderly and sick of the community." At each monthly meeting two members are appointed to visit a lady in the Eventide Home — this means that the lady has a visitor twice a month. They had a birthday party for a man's ninetieth birthday.

Laura Rose: "After a talk and film by our county librarian we made a large donation to the Waterloo County Bookmobile service. New Hamburg gave their Library Board \$50 and put a stove and sink in the library kitchen.

New Dundee contributed \$100 to help with the provisions of an out-door skating rink at the school.

Stamford Afternoon Institute gives free use of its hall to 4-H Homemaking Clubs, Girl Guides, Brownies, Public Health Clinics and the Happy Hour Club. This branch had a part in starting the new Lundy's Lane branch.

Ennotville and Elora in Centre Wellington each report sending three volunteers to the Health Unit's monthly child clinic for three months to assist the doctor and nurse.

Hillsburg Auxiliary took an active part in the setting up the community centre, helping with the actual work of painting and cleaning up and providing a kitchen range, curtains and utensils.

Mimosa sponsored a number of community events — a picnic for two school sections, a euchre party, a crokinole party and a Junior Farmers' play in the school house and a tart social and masquerade. Speedside held community euchre parties regularly during the winter months and found them popular.

Farewell says: "Several members, their husbands and other members of the community, got up a minstrel show. We presented it first at our Institute At Home where we enter-

Miss Kathrine Cowbrough, winner of the South Wellington Ontario Women's Institute Scholarship for 1963. has her Provincial Honors in 4H Homemaking Club work and entered Macdonald Institute, Guelph, this fall. She was an honor student through high school and participated in sports, chair and orchestra. She also teaches in Sunday School.



Lynda McBride who was awarded the 1963 Peel County Ontario Women's Institute Scholarship. Lynda has completed thirteen 4H Homemaking Club projects and is now taking Honor Mathematics at Waterloo University.



tain our own community, and we have presented it five times since. We have received ten invitations altogether. . . After a barn fire our members assisted with the baking for the workmen when the people built their new barn. We also gave a donation toward their meat bill and several members helped to serve meals."

Northgate "sponsored the Elmer Safety Plan in the Mount Forest and Arthur township public schools."



Donna Marie Thornton, who was awarded the 1963 Peel County Women's Institute Bursary. Donna has completed thirteen 4H Homemaking Club projects and is now attending Teacher's College.

Eramosa says: "We had a social evening with card games every month in our school. The people of the community enjoyed this and it helped the Institute financially." Rock-along had fortnightly euchres during the winter.

Morriston reopened the village library, borrowing books from the provincial travelling libraries to help at the beginning.

Dundas specializes in work for children. Knitted articles and other clothing for the Children's Aid Society were valued at \$65. Regular donations of cookies go to the children in the nearby sanitarium; there was a "jam shower" this year and a cash donation to buy blocks for the younger children to play with. The report says: "We generally put suckers in our parcels. When the wee ones get a needle how they brighten up when the doctor or nurse gives them a sucker!" Elm Grove had one of its roll calls answered by